Item No 6(e)

COUNCIL MEETING, 27th November 2013
CABINET, 11th November 2013 

94 FLOOD RECOVERY PROGRAMME

(E)
Councillor B Collins, Deputy Leader and Cabinet Member with responsibility for Economy and Environment presented a written report of the Director, Economy and Environment advising of the proposed activity in the Calderdale Flood Investment Plan 2013-2016 and seeking consideration to the allocation of capital funding towards delivery in 2014/15.  The report provided background information to the development of the Calderdale Flood Investment Plan, towards which an allocation of £0.5m had already been approved from the Council’s balances.  The Capital Programme Working Party at its meeting on 23rd October 2013 had considered the continuing investment required following the floods in summer 2012 and, amongst other things, had recommended that a further £0.5m be allocated to the minor work programme to enable the maximum amount of match funding from external sources to be secured for 2014/15 and allow a programme of up a potential total value of £3.4m to be implemented.  The report provided detailed comment with regard to the minor works programme, flood investment plan and the financial implications involved.  The allocation of the additional funding was essential to allow the Flood Investment Plan as a whole to progress into its second year.

* RESOLVED that
(a) the proposed activity in the Calderdale Flood Investment Plan 2013-16 be noted; and

(b) it be recommended to the Council that £500,000 of capital funding be allocated to the Flood Investment Plan, which with the £500,000 which had already been allocated from revenue in June 2013, would provide £1m to enable the maximum amount of match funding from external sources to be secured for 2014/15 and allow an initial two year minor works programme to a potential value of £3.4m to be implemented.


(Only part (b) of the above requires the approval of the Council)

